Minutes - SLWA Board Meeting April 19, 2012

A quorum of board members were present:

Marvin Ivy, Scott Richardson, Art Mudge, Emily Neiman, Donnie Coleman, Tom Arsuffi
Visitors present:

Jillian Groeschel, Nol Dear, Tyson Broad

1. Board moved approval of March minutes. 
2. Scott gave Treasurer's report.
3. Jillian Groeschel, TTU graduate researcher, discussed with board her research on the Guadalupe bass on the South Llano. She will be releasing 500 – 4 inch juveniles who prefer habitat about 1 meter deep in South Llano and will monitor them for 1 ½ years. She has mapped the South Llano from 700 Springs to Junction Dam. 
4. South Llano Paddling Trail Launch and Wise Living Event were successful. Junction is the furthest west paddling trail of all available in Texas. Board moved approval to purchase appreciation gift for TTU staff crew who helped install the paddling trail kiosks. 

5. Tom Arsuffi will be attending Sonora Field Station event on April 21st.
7. Reminders announced about May 19th Oasis Fire Recovery site visit and June 9th Invasive Species Workshop to be taught at TTU by Jessica Strickland of Wildflower Center. 
8. Marvin moved and Tom seconded a small edit to Article III Sec. 2 of the by laws in order to open the board up to more potential members. Inserted [and adjoining].

… Two-thirds (2/3) of the Directors must own property in Edwards or Kimble County. The remaining one-third (1/3) of the directors must live or own property within the Llano River and adjoining watersheds. 
9. Marvin moved and Donnie seconded SLWA to cover $1,400 for Tim McGrath who did GIS work for Upper Llano Characterization report so that he may get paid in a timely manner. Texas Parks & Wildlife will reimburse SLWA.

10. Reminder and invite to board announced to participate in Wed, April 25th at 5:30pm meeting on watershed plan.

11.  Board discussed how to increase involvement. Mentioned idea to include a $100 ad in the Junction Eagle Newspaper thanking members of SLWA and supporting newspaper. Also, idea of writing an article on Elephant Ears was brought up.

12. Voted Nol Dear as Board of Directors.

13. Donnie Coleman volunteered to lead a committee on finding a president and more board member candidates.

14. Next board meeting May 17th.
